Preparations are well underway for the hosting of the 25th biennial Conference and Seminar of the Associations of Societies for Growing Australian Plants to be held in Newcastle in the first week of October, 2007.  This week combined with the four pre- and post- conference tours will be an ideal opportunity to showcase the diverse and wondrous flora of NSW.  Importantly, this will mark the 50th year of our Society and a book has been produced to mark the occasion.  The conference theme `Flora in Transition’ is an apt one from a geographical and cultural point of view with additional relevance as increasingly our attention is being turned to considerations of climate change.    
